
American Legion Auxiliary Unit 372 

General Meeting, July 28, 2022 

 

• Meeting called to order by Vice-President Michelle Maze at 7:00 pm 

• In attendance:  Michelle Maze, Marilyn Painter, Judy Bernat, Janelle Hempsall, Robin Maltese, 

Lisa Doerler, Allane Strode, Sandra Shelton. 

• Opening Ceremonies 

• Roll Called – quorum achieved 

• Guest: Esther Sills: Husband just joined the American Legion and she is interested in being a 

future Auxiliary Member 

• Reading of the Previous Minutes: June 2022 minutes read, no discussion. Allane motioned to 

accept the minutes and Robin seconded.  Approved. 

• Correspondence:  None 

 

Officer Reports: 

• Treasurer gave the treasurer’s report. Judy also announced that we now have our Tax 

Exempt Status completed. 

Motion to accept the report from Allane, 2nd by Marilyn. Approved. Copy available for 

review upon request. 

• 1st Vice & Membership: Michelle discussed her attendance at Auxiliary Convention in 

Orlando in June. Very informational to learn about process of District voting and voted on 

behalf of Delegates and Alternates for 372. 

• Membership at 28 members and 1 prospective member in the works. 7 New Members as of 

2022. 

• Chaplin: No Report 

• Executive Committee Report:  No Report 

 

Past Events 

• Boggy Creek Project:  Bears have been delivered to Boggy Creek with a huge thank you to Allane 

and Reed for making the delivery. 

• YMCA thanked the Auxiliary for being a part of their back-to-school event 

• Mandarin Food Bank:  Michelle spoke with Christie who will be delivering the Food that has 

been collected. Exact date to be determined.  Thank you to all who donated. 

• Discovery Village:  A huge success visiting the residents of the Village.  There were 

approximately 14 residents and 5 Auxiliary members in attendance.   Allane passed out 

approximately 12 quilts to the members of the Village to keep, as a token from the Auxiliary and 

to keep them warm and left 2 in the “Jaguar Room” at the facility for use while watching movies, 

etc.  They enjoyed opening the Poppies and sitting around chatting with us.  Lots of laughs and a 

fun time getting to know them.  They want us back!  All of Us! A special thank you to Caitlin and 

Lisa for getting this orchestrated. 

 



Upcoming Events 

• Discovery Village – discussion for future events.  

• Continue collecting Box tops, Troupons, pull tabs, cans and stamps. 

 

Old/On-Going Business: 

• None 

 

New Business: 

• None 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:28 pm 

 

 

 


